COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE 2

Monday, June 25, 2007

QUESTION (9)
QUESTION: Councillor J. Neville

"To ask the Manager with respect to Planning Application SD07A/0248, if the correct procedure was carried out in relation to the location of site notice/s and will the Manager outline the up to date situation in respect of this planning application?"

REPLY

Planning Application Register Reference SD07A/0248 was received on 05-Apr-2007 from Irish Radiophones for the erection of a 48 metre high telecommunications mast/ tower erected on a concrete base (6.5m x 6.5m) with dishes, antennas, etc.., a single storey retractable equipment building (11.5sq.m.), a 1.7m high security fence with a gate all around a 15m x 15m compound, and ancillary site development works at Crockaunadreenagh, Rathcoole, Co. Dublin.
An inspection of the Site Notice was carried out on 20-Apr-2007 and the site notice was found to comply with the requirements of the Planning & Development Regulations 2001 – 2006.

The following Additional Information was requested by the Council on 28-May-2007:

1. The applicant is requested to outline in writing the maximum number of bays, antennae, dishes, aerials and other such structures to be located on the proposed mast and the height of the location of same above ground level. The applicant is also requested to submit revised drawings of same outlining the location of aforementioned structures on the mast.

2. The applicant states, 'that ‘the proposed tower will be available for use by various telecommunication operators but is being specifically proposed in order to facilitate the nationwide expansion of a radio station. So unlike Vodafone, O2 or Meteor whose needs may be satisfied by sharing an existing facility in preference to developing one, it is neither practical nor feasible for the applicant to approach operators of neighbouring existing towers to share those facilities'. The applicant is requested to submit information from an appropriately qualified professional outlining in writing why it is not ‘technically practical nor feasible’ to co-locate with other existing structures in the vicinity.

3. A site visit has revealed the presence of an existing mast structure located within the landholding outlined in blue on the plans submitted. Said structure is located to the south of the existing farmyard. The Planning Authority has no record of planning permission having been granted for this structure. The applicant is requested to clarify in writing the planning status of this structure and the use of same.
4. The applicant is requested to submit a revised site plan to show the following:
(a) Minimum vision splay of 2 metre x 70 metre on the right hand side (when exiting) of shared vehicular entrance off Crockaunadreenagh Lane. This will involve removal of that part of existing front boundary within the visibility splay triangle and erection of new front boundary at back of the 70 metre sightline.
(b) Letter of agreement to carry out the above works from owner of site outlined in blue.

The Additional Information as requested has not been received to date.
